
CEMETERY TRUSTEE MEETING 
MAY 8, 2012  

 
PRESENT:  Janet Brown, Chairperson and Bill Tiffany, Member, Recording Secretary 
ABSENT:     Robert Gordon 
GUESTS:    Betty Straw and Judy Rogers 
 
The meeting came to order @5:00pm  
 
ITEM l: 
Motion by Janet Brown and seconded by Bill Tiffany to accept the April 10, 2012 minutes.  
The vote showed all in favor.   
 
ITEM 2: 
Betty Straw spoke about 17 new cemetery signs that the Weare Historical Society had made 
with 4 more to be made soon.  She also presented us with a printed list of cemeteries in 
Weare.  A brief discussion followed about the actual locations of some of the cemeteries on 
the list. 
 
ITEM 3: 
We had a brief discussion about the installation of the new signs and their locations at the 
various cemeteries. 
 
ITEM 4: 
We discussed the repair (rotting boards) and painting of the fence at the Eaton Cemetery #39 
on Rte 77.  
 
ITEM 5:  
Oil Mill Cemetery, #5:  Andy Spielberger told Janet Brown, he could start the stonework on 
May 21st.  Janet told him that was too soon because we needed to make sure the trench was 
excavated and the 2’x2’x8’ concrete blocks were set in the trench first.  Janet is going to 
check with Central Concrete this week.  The expenditures for this project were approved by 
the Selectmen at their April 16, 2012 meeting. 
 
ITEM 6: Loam that is to be delivered to the Pine Grove Cemetery #32, on Buzzell Hill Road 
will be spread, raked and seeded by the contractor doing the mowing and raking in the 
cemeteries. 
 
ITEM 7: The present contractor that’s cleaning the cemeteries wanted us to know that many 
of the cemeteries were not cleaned up last fall by the former contractor.  It is taking him extra 
time to do the cleanup this Spring. 
 
Motion made by Janet Brown and seconded by Bill Tiffany to adjourn.  The vote showed all in 
favor. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
William F. Tiffany 
Recording Secretary 


